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Hopkinton SEPAC

Special Fducation Parent Advisory Council




MINUTES
Monthly SEPAC meeting with HPS Administration

October 16, 2018
High School Library | 6:30-8:30PM
In attendance: Dr. Carol Cavanaugh, Dr. Karen Zaleski, Vanessa Bilello, Connie Chagnon, Beth Callahan, Allan Bishop, Nancy Cavanaugh, and 6 parents.
I. Guest Speaker: Beth Singer (10min)

· Beth gave an excellent presentation on how the Landmark School has supported her learning needs and helped her improve her reading and writing skills by leaps and bounds.  The presentation depicted how we could better strive to support a wider range of specialized learning styles (such as those for children with dyslexia) within the district.

II. Topics from September Meeting (20 min)
· 2019 ESY planning next steps

· Dr. Zaleski presented two options to restructure summer programming:

1. Extend T, W, Th to 5hrs for Intensive Program Only
2. Extend entire program (moderate and intensive) by :45min two days.

· This will be discussed and addressed through a committee but it was preliminary agreed upon that it might make more sense to launch option #1 through a pilot program given that we could do more to show success with #1. If we are then able to show this success we could better advocate for funds to extend the new program elements to the moderate program. 

· Parents asked the administration to consider combining the program to 2 schools vs. 3 to minimize student transitions. 
· Dr. Zaleski will also revisit after-school options for students enrolled in ESY and make recommendations to SEPAC at a future meeting. Options discussed included a YMCA partnership, Hopkinton Parks & Rec and On-Site Programming. All would be fee-based, for interested parents.
· Dr. Zaleski will start a committee to discuss these options and create a Survey Monkey to gather parent preferences/suggestions.
· SPED coach discussion
· Parents inquired on the number of specialists we have and what we’re doing to ensure coverage based on the influx of new admissions to Hopkinton
· Will be discussed at a future meeting.


III. New Topics (1hr 30min)
· Optimizing school-to-school transitions & minimizing student acclimatization curves

· Administrator Feedback: transition is a unique challenge and a real one in Hopkinton. We need to take additional steps to build trust and to facilitate effective transitions. 

· Years ago Hopkinton voted not to district the schools – but current challenges include:
· Frequent transitions

· No school has the critical mass to merit/accommodate certain specialized interventions, especially within an inclusive environment 

· Current transition practices:
· Orientation

· School Visits

· Guidance counselors meeting (previous team with new team)
· Team meetings (previous team with new team)
· In the near future, we will have to rebuild and expand Elmwood to accommodate growing needs. We might consolidate 2,3,4,5 and district those two schools. It was agreed that this merits further discussion and analysis. 
· Bullying prevention frameworks & interventions

· Focus in elementary is on understanding differences and getting kids to develop greater empathy

· Focus in middle school is on online bullying and addressing the compounding impact of micro aggressions
· Focus in high school is on social media and how to treat each other appropriately – combined conversation with wellness and guidance. Both touch on social media education and often bring in children in high school back to chat with the younger grades.
· General Hopkinton practice: if it spills over to school, it is a school issue even if it takes place outside of school. Even if it happens online, they call the students in.
· Administrations encouraged parents to fill out bullying form for both classic bullying as well as excessively mean circumstances.
· SPED student involvement in extracurricular activities (i.e. STEM/Robotics, Business Training, Graphic & Performing Arts, Student Council, etc.)

· Discussion: How can Hopkinton best provide access to extracurriculars as well as the skills to succeed in these  
· Extra curriculars are delivered by a number of contractors. We could require Professional Development of all contractors so they are better capable of working with neuro diverse kids. We could also invite instructors to an IEP meeting to learn more about their needs. 

· We have 153 students on IEPs at high school and 100 participate in extra curriculars. High school clubs have an extra SPED educator to cover extra curriculars – but there seems to be a great need in elementary grades.
· Currently, HPTA is working on rolling out a program to provide support to ALL kids on IEPs. This will include a self-identification question on their registration page so parents are aware of the extra help that could be provided.
· Transition planning Grades 8-12

· Discussion: How can we maximize school & work prep?
· The high school enlisted students to conduct a student survey on how they feel about the support they received from the school with regards to transition, inclusion, etc. They will look to share data.
· Promoting the understanding of SPED children’s differences

· Discussion: How can we promote the understanding of SPED children’s differences?
· Conveying benefits of inclusion model to parents of neurotypical students – what neuro diverse students can provide/teach neuro typical students

· SEPAC mentions during key events (i.e. Principal Nights) – Parents would like principals to help us get the word out similar to what they do with HPTA. Point people to the website and brochures to help us socialize the group and make it more accessible.
· Look at collaboration between district and SEPAC to provide this programming for parents during nights when the schools already has a captive audience, which would attract a bigger crowd. Speaker recommendations:

· How to Raise an Adult 

· Oppositional Anxiety Based Behavior in the Classroom 
· Principal updates

· Evan Bishop (High School): 
· Biggest success has been unified sports. 
· Vanessa Billelo (Hopkins): 
· Biggest success has been best buddies and Understanding our Differences Program. Focus on lunch room facilitation, recess buddies, and PE/art room buddies. Meant to enrich both students on IEPs and general ed population. At this point limited by the staff they have to support. Some kids on IEPs are mentors now that the program is in its 3rd year. Would be great to see this expand.
· Parent feedback:
· Love both of these initiatives and that Best Buddies doesn’t draw the line between mentors/mentees. Great to provide leadership experience to both sides. For many neuro diverse students, this might be the only type of access to a leadership role.
Visit our website http://www.hopkinton-sepac.org/ to view past meeting minutes, upcoming events and additional resources
